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MINUTES 
REGULAR MEETING OF THE OWOSSO PLANNING COMMISSION 

COUNCIL CHAMBERS, CITY HALL 
MONDAY, MAY 29, 2018 – 6:30 P.M. 

 

CALL TO ORDER:   Chairman Wascher called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Recited. 

 

ROLL CALL:   Tanya Buckelew 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Wascher, Vice-Chair Livingston, Secretary Janae Fear, 

Commissioners Adams, Jenkins, Kirkland, Law and Taylor 

 

MEMBERS ABSENT: None 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: Assistant City Manager Susan Montenegro, City Attorney Scott Gould 

 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  

MOTION BY VICE-CHAIR LIVINGSTON, SUPPORTED BY COMMISSIONER TAYLOR TO APPROVE 

THE AGENDA FOR MAY 29, 2018. 

 

YEAS ALL.  MOTION CARRIED. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  

MOTION BY VICE-CHAIR LIVINGSTON, SUPPORTED BY COMMISSIONER TAYLOR TO APPROVE 

THE MINUTES FOR THE APRIL 23, 2018 MEETING.  

 

YEAS ALL.  MOTION CARRIED. 

 

COMMUNICATIONS: 

1. Staff memorandum.      
2. PC minutes from April 23, 2018 
3. Draft ordinance for Medical Marihuana 
 

COMMISSIONER/PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

None 

 

PUBLIC HEARING: 

1. Medical Marihuana Ordinance – draft ordinance was presented for the Public Hearing. 

 

Kayla Bedell of 520 N Park St. Owosso had questions about the lottery.  It was explained the 

lottery process was for provisioning centers only. 

 

The City’s Municode is listed in alphabetical order hence the reason for the Chapter 16.5. 

 

Zoning changes will be added to Chapter 38. 

 

If this draft ordinance is recommended to be sent onto Council, the Council would then hold a 

Public Hearing at their July 2, 2018 meeting. 
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MOTION BY VICE-CHAIR LIVINGSTON, SUPPORTED BY COMMISSIONER LAW TO RECOMMEND 

THE DRAFT ORDINANCE TO COUNCIL. 

 

RCV YEAS ALL.  MOTION CARRIED. 

 

SITE PLAN REVIEW: 

None 

 

BUSINESS ITEMS: 

None 

 

ITEMS OF DISCUSSION: 

None 

 
COMMISSIONER/PUBLIC COMMENT:  

Vice-Chair Livingston took a moment to thank Ms. Montenegro for her service and wish her the best for 

her future with the City of Leslie. 

 

Master Plan update process is with the MEDC and their assistance with the RFP for a firm to assist the 

city with the update.  The city will receive $20,000 in assistance from the MEDC to go towards the Master 

Plan update process. 

 

ADJOURNMENT:  

MOTION BY COMMISSIONER FEAR, SUPPORTED BY VICE-CHAIR LIVINGSTON TO ADJOURN AT 

6:46 P.M. UNTIL THE NEXT MEETING ON JUNE 25, 2018.  

YEAS ALL, MOTION CARRIED.  

_________________________________________ 

Janae L. Fear, Secretary 


